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th
 November, 2019 

New school plan following the suspension of lessons 

Dear Parents, 

As you are aware, the Education Bureau announced that lessons at all schools across Hong Kong 

would be suspended from 14 to 19 November inclusive. The school understands that parents  are 

concerned about how this will affect their children’s studies and their safety during activities in 

urban areas. In response to this, we have produced a new plan. The details are as follows:  

1 Adjusted dates for exams and supplementary exam-taking 

(1) The first term exams will now take place on 2
nd

, 3
rd

 and 4
th

 December (Monday to 

Wednesday). 

(2) All speaking exams (English, Chinese and Putonghua) will now take place from 25
th

 to 

29
th

 November. 

(3) The supplementary dates when students who were absent can take their exams will now 

be 5
th

 and 6
th

 December (Thursday and Friday). These students will take their  exams in 

the mornings of those dates.  

(4) The new dates for classes to check their exam papers in class with teachers will be 9
th

 

December (Monday) and 11
th

 December (Wednesday). 

2 
School picnic 

The location for this year’s school picnic will now be Sai Yuen in Cheung Chau (please 

consult the ‘school picnic notice’ for details, which will be sent out shortly).  

3 
Parents’ Day 

The original date of 14
th

 December (Saturday) has now been changed to 21
st
 December 

(Saturday). 

4 
Seasonal flu vaccinations 

The vaccination date will now be 22
nd

 November. Students will receive their vaccinations 

in lesson time. 

5 

 

The cancellation of activities 

(1) There will be no extra-curricular afternoon activities on 27
th

 November (Wednesday). 

However, school will start and finish at the normal time (students will finish school at 

3:30 p.m.). There will be no after-school independent study classes on that day. 

(2) On 29
th

 November (Friday), uniformed group activities will be cancelled due to the 

exams starting the following week. This includes Girl Guides and Cub Scouts meets. 

We ask parents to be aware of their children’s safety and keep them at home. Please also take note 

of information from the Education Bureau and news reports. If we receive any updated information, 

we will notify parents via text message and post information on the school website. 

Mr. Lo Wan Kai (Supervisor) 

Ms. Kwok Yuen Ki (Principal) 
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（For the whole school） 


